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 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 67 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on December 12, 2005 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:43 a.m., on November 29, 2005. 
 
Present:  Councillor Peter Meffe, Chair 

Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri 
Regional Councillor Linda D. Jackson 
Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio (10:39 a.m.) 
Councillor Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor Alan Shefman 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco (9:55 a.m.) 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 STEELES - JANE TO KEELE - SECONDARY PLAN 
 FILE NO. 15.90 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1)  That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, 

dated November 29, 2005, be approved; 
 
2) That the presentation by Mr. Tim Smith, Associate and Mr. Eric Turcotte, Associate,  Urban 

Strategies Inc., 197 Spadina Avenue, Suite 600, Toronto, M5T 2C8, and Ms. Geri A. Kozorys-
Smith, Senior Project Manager, Transportation Planning, Partner, Marshall Macklin Monaghan, 
80 Commerce Valley Drive East, Thornhill, L3T 7N4, and presentation material, be received; 
and 

 
3) That the following deputations be received: 
 

a) Mr. Chris Wong, York University Development Corporation, 4700 Keele Street, Toronto, 
M3J 1P3; 

b) Mr. George Damiani, Serenity Park Cemetery Corporation, 228 Deer Run Court, 
Woodbridge, L4L 9J4; 

c) Mr. Keilder Glen, United Parcel Service Canada Ltd., 6285 Northam Drive, Mississauga, 
L4V 1X5; 

d) Mr. Tim Bermingham, Blake, Cassels & Graydon LLP, 199 Bay Street, Commerce Court 
West, Suite 2800, Toronto, M5L 1A9, on behalf of United Parcel Service Canada Ltd., 

e) Mr. Ted Cymbaly, Weston Consulting Group Inc., 201 Millway Avenue, Unit 19, 
Vaughan, L4K 5K8, on behalf of Steeles-Keele Investments (Milestone) Ltd., 

f) Ms. Lisa Prime, TRCA; and 
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g) Ms. Marty Brent, Black Creek Pioneer Village / TRCA, 1000 Murray Ross Parkway, 
Toronto, M3J 2P3; and 

 
Further, the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 

That staff investigate the feasibility of removing the cement barriers located on the 
westbound right turn lane on Steeles Avenue onto northbound Jane Street. 

 
Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 

THAT this status report on the Steeles - Jane to Keele - Secondary Plan, draft Official Plan 
Amendment (OPA) 620, BE RECEIVED; and 
 
THAT a Public Hearing for a modified OPA 620 be scheduled early in 2006. 
 

 
2 VAUGHAN YOUTH CITY COUNCILLOR 
 (Referred from the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting of November 15, 2005) 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the position of Vaughan Youth City Councillor be established as a Pilot Project; 
 
2) That the Clerk be directed to report on amendments to Council’s procedure by-law to 

accommodate the Vaughan Youth City Councillor’s participation at Council meetings; 
 
3) That the Vaughan Youth City Councillor Roles and Responsibilities, as amended, be approved; 
 
4) That the following selection process contained in the Vaughan Youth City Councillor Roles 

and Responsibilities, be approved: 
 

Process #2: 
 
The City Clerk will reveal all applications for the Youth City Councillor to Members of 
Council in an In-Camera Meeting. 
 
The City Clerk will reveal the Vaughan Youth Cabinet’s “ranked short list,” indicating 
the Vaughan Youth Cabinet’s recommendations, to Members of Council. 

 
Vaughan Council will consider all applicants, and the advice of the Vaughan Youth 
Cabinet, before selecting a Youth City Councillor.  

 
5) That the evaluation/assessment of the Vaughan Youth City Councillor be done by the Chair of 

the month; 
 
6) That the report of the Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services, dated November 15, 

2005, be received; 
 
7) That the additional report of the City Clerk, dated November 29, 2005, be received; 
 
8) That the memorandum of Councillor Carella, dated November 28, 2005, be received; 
 
9) That the following deputations, written submissions and petition be received: 
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a) Mr. Mark Frisoli, Vaughan Youth Cabinet, 36 Summerwood Court, Vaughan, L4L 9A3 

and petition; 
b) Ms. Vittoria La Neve, Chair, Vaughan Youth Cabinet, 16 Thicket Trail, Vaughan, L4H 

1Y2 and written submissions both dated November 29, 2005; 
c) Mr. Nick Pasquino, 4-1574 Richmond Street, London, N6G 5H7, on behalf of the 

Vaughan Youth Cabinet; and 
d) Mr. Adriano Volpentesta, 15 Stone Palace Way, Woodbridge, L4H 1M9; and 

 
10) That the following written submissions be received: 
 

a) Ms. Susan LaRosa, Director of Education, York Catholic District School Board, 320 
Bloomington Road West, Aurora, L4G 3G8, dated November 28, 2005; and 

b) Mr. Bill Hogarth, Director of Education, York District School Board, 60 Wellington 
Street West, Box 40, Aurora, L4G 3H2, dated November 23, 2005. 

 
1) That this matter be referred to the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) 

meeting of November 29, 2005 for additional information to be provided addressing 
Members of Council’s comments, and a report from the City Clerk on the roles and 
responsibilities of the Clerk’s Department; and 

  
2) That the following deputations and written submission be received: 
 

a) Mr. Mark Frisoli, Vaughan Youth Cabinet, 36 Summerwood Court, Vaughan, 
L4L 9A3; 

b) Ms. Natalie Villani, Vice-Chair, Vaughan Youth Cabinet, 38 Kortright Place, 
Woodbridge, L4L 8S6 and written submission on behalf of Ms. Gale Harild, 
Coordinator of Community Based Education, Education Centre – 
Newmarket, Centre for Leadership and Learning, 300 Harry Walker Parkway 
South, Newmarket, L3Y 8E2 dated November 11, 2005; and 

c) Mr. Nick Pasquino, 11 Misty Well Drive, Richmond Hill, L4E 4J2; and 
 
3) That the written submission of Mr. Ron Dorcas, Program Consultant – School to 

Careers, York Catholic District School Board, Catholic Education Centre, 320 
Bloomington Road West, Aurora, L4G 3G8 dated November 14, 2005, be received. 

 
 Report of the Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services dated November 15, 2005. 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services, in consultation with the Director of 
Recreation and Culture and the City Clerk recommends: 
 
1. THAT the Vaughan Youth City Councillor Roles and Responsibilities draft report prepared by 

the Vaughan Youth Cabinet be received; and, 
2. THAT Council provide direction with respect to the creation of the position of Vaughan Youth 

City Councillor and the roles and responsibilities of the position. 
 
 
 
 
3 REVIEW OF CITY OF VAUGHAN’S ELECTION PROCESS AND PROCEDURES 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends that this matter be referred to a future 
Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting. 
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Recommendation 
 
The City Clerk and Returning Officer recommends that this report be received. 

 
 
 
4 SIGN ENFORCEMENT 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends that this matter be referred to a future 
Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services, in conjunction with the Senior Manager of 
Enforcement Services, recommends: 
 
That Council provide direction respecting the following: 
 
i) restricting election signs to designated locations 
ii) requiring a deposit from candidates as a measure of enforcement to reduce illegally placed 

election signs 
iii) a reduction in the size of election signs 

 
 
 
5 ANIMAL CONTROL BYLAW 
 DOG OWNERS’ LIABILITY ACT / PIT BULLS 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That Clauses i) and iii) of the recommendation contained in the following report of the 

Solicitor/Litigation, dated November 29, 2005, be approved; and  
 
2) That the confidential memorandum of the Director of Legal Services, dated November 25, 2005, 

be received. 
 
Recommendation 

 
The Solicitor/Litigation recommends that this report be received for information and that Bylaw 53-
2002, the Animal Control By-law, be amended: 
(i) To include provisions regarding the permitted location of “dog runs”; 
(ii) To include provisions regarding fencing requirements; and,  
(iii) To delete the “aggressive dogs” section and replace it with provisions in compliance with 

the recently amended Dog Owners’ Liability Act.  
 
6 CORPORATE PROTOCOL POLICY WITH RESPECT TO OPENING OF CITY FACILITIES 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends that this matter be referred to a future 
Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Economic/Technology Development and Communications, in consultation with 
the Director of Corporate Communications, recommends: 
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That this report be received. 
 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 12:25 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Councillor Peter Meffe, Chair 


